March Twenty-first 1921. H. H. Stevens, Esq., M.P., House of Commons, Ottawa, Ont. Dear Mr. Stevens: -I should before this have thanked you for your letter of March 8th in prompt reply to my request that you give an address before the Students' Canadian Club of this University. It so happened that the advent of spring weather practically coincided with the arrival of your letter, and the Executive of our Club, while deeply grateful for your courtesy, decided to ask you to come to us shortly after the session's opening in 1922. Our Club meets between 5 and 6 o'clock in the afternoon. Students are in the classrooms from 9 to 5, and while winter was with us attended the meetings of the Canadian Club in satisfactory numbers. Now that the fine weather is here we feel that it would be hard to hold them indoors after a long day's work. If you will promise to come to us next year it will help us to arrange our programme early and it will give you plenty of time to prepare something which will stick in and impress the plastic and malleable mind of these young men. I know just how busy you are with the session's work and how these outside engagements are sometimes bothersome. I am particularly desirous of bringing before the student-body the best type of